
Legislative Fiscal Office Emergency Board – September 2022 
 

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 
 

Item 54: Housing and Community Services 
Courtney Place Veterans Housing 

 
To: Emergency Board Full Committee 
From: Human Services Subcommittee 
Carrier: Senator Manning 
 

The Human Services Subcommittee recommends that the Emergency Board increase Federal Funds 

expenditure limitation for the Housing and Community Services Department by $2,000,000 for the 

purpose of partially financing the Courtney Place YMCA Veterans Housing Project in Salem. 

 

Congress included a $2,000,000 earmark in the Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2022 for the 

development of the Salem YMCA Veterans Housing project named Courtney Place. When drawn down 

by Housing and Community Services, these funds will be passed through to Salem Y Veterans Housing, 

the project developer and owner. The project will consist of 34 units of housing with supportive services, 

provided under contract with the Mid-Valley Community Action Agency. The project is slated for 

completion in the spring of 2023.   

 

The Subcommittee recommends approval. 

 


